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INTERESTING SPRING…
Hasn’t it been a rather interesting spring/summer this year?  I realize that Wisconsin weather can quickly change, but some of these days we’re seeing those changes happen within a few hour span!!  Cool, hot, humid, clear, cloudy, rain, storm, wind – all in the same day!!!  Guess it makes it rather interesting, at least.  Make sure to remember to check in on elderly relatives and friends when it gets so hot and humid.  Dehydration can set in before they are even aware of it.  Remind them to drink plenty of water at all times.  And don’t forget your pets!  Make sure that they have fresh water available at all times.  And shade – don’t leave them out to bake in the sun when it gets so hot.  They all need to be looked after!
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THANK YOU!!

We would like to take this opportunity to express our gratitude to so many people through the storms this past month.  Such as, our village crew for working late into the night trying to clear the streets to allow passage and all the days after; to Alliant Energy who also worked all night and days after to try to restore power to our residents – they were also very helpful in removing some of the branches from areas affecting the electricity; to Monroe’s Pizza Hut for generously donating several pizzas to these workers the day after during clean up; to Dave and John Pluss and their crews for all of the help with the clean-up of trees in the streets; to Todd Sutherland for stepping in to help; and to Lou Vail for assisting so many people by helping to pick up and haul brush.  It is difficult to list names, because we don’t want to leave anyone out, as we’re sure that there are several that we don’t even know about.  We also want to thank all of the residents of the village that offered to help and have been working so hard on cleaning up.  We especially appreciate your being so patient through it all.  In times like these, the small town connection is wonderful!!!  

Thanks to you all!!!!!!!!!!!!!
SWIMMING POOL INFORMATION
With the summer heat comes the thought of getting a swimming pool to cool down in.  Remember that safety is the first concern, of course, and there are some ordinance requirements for putting in a pool.  Following are excerpts from ordinance 273-71 Swimming Pools:  A.  Definition.  A private or residential swimming pool is an outdoor structure containing a body of water in a receptacle or other container having a depth for water at any point greater than 1½ feet located above or below the surface of ground elevation, used or intended to be used solely by the owner, operator or lessee thereof and his family, and by friends invited to use it, and includes all structural facilities, appliances, and appurtenances, equipment and other items used and intended to be used for the operation and maintenance of a private or residential swimming pool.  B.  Exempt pools.  Storable children’s swimming or wading pools, with a maximum dimension of 15 feet and a maximum wall height of 15 inches and which are so constructed that it may be readily disassembled for storage and reassembled to its original integrity, are exempt from the provisions of this section.  F.  Fence.  (1)  Pools within the scope of this section which are not enclosed with a permanent building shall be completely enclosed by a fence of sufficient strength to prevent access to the pool.  Such fence or wall shall not be less than six feet in height and so constructed as not to have voids, holes, or openings larger than four inches in one dimension.  Gates or doors shall be kept locked while the pool is not in actual use.  (2)  The pool enclosure may be omitted where portable pools are installed above ground and have unobstructed walls a minimum of 36 inches high on the top.
Pools can be a great thing to have and enjoy during the summer months.  However, we cannot stress the importance of the safety not only of you, but of others.

Also, village ordinance 249-4 is in regards to credit for metered water; filling of swimming pools.  It states the following:  “Customers using water that does not go through the sanitary sewer system will be furnished a temporary meter to determine his credit.  A customer that wishes to have a meter placed in his home for the outside water service will provide the necessary piping.  There will be a meter at the Village Clerk’s office for those customers who wish to fill their pools.  There is a charge of $10 for the use of the meter.  The amount of water used will be billed at the regular rate.  Any pool filled without the use of the meter will not receive the sewer credit.  Contact the village hall to get a temporary meter to use.  Please give some notice before picking it up, as we may not always have one readily available.
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REMINDERS:
PICK UP AFTER YOUR PETS!!!!!!  This is especially true in public areas, parks, library lawn, and public monument areas.  It is a poor reflection on the community when someone steps in waste while using or viewing one of our community’s facilities!!

DO NOT BLOW GRASS INTO THE STREETS!!  Please also be reminded that village ordinance does not allow the blowing of cut grass into the streets!!  Too many grass clippings into the street cause storm sewers to back up and not allow the rainwater to drain down from the streets.  If these back up, they are not only a safety hazard, but can cause flooding.  You are required to either aim the mower into the yard or if you must blow it into the street, go out and sweep it up after you’re done.  

SUMMER REC INFORMATION

SWIM TRIPS:  Swim Trips for the month of July will be every Wednesday, except July 20th due to the Green County Fair.  Monticello pool dates are July 6th, July 13th, and July 27th.  New Glarus pool dates are August 3rd and August 10th.  The bus will leave Albany Village Park at 12:30 p.m. and return around 4:45.  The cost is $4 for an Albany Village resident and $5 for a non village resident.  The cost includes swimming and the bus ride.  Children entering 1st grade and up are welcome to come.  

FIESTA DAY:  Come to fiesta day at the village park, complete with tacos and a piñata!  The Spanish-themed party is for kids entering 5 year Kindergarten through 4th grade from 1-3 p.m. on Monday, July 11th.  Bring a friend and come enjoy the fiesta!!

TUBING ON THE RIVER:  On July 18th, we will be tubing down the Sugar River.  Please have your kids meet at S&B Tubing at 12:45.  Due to liability issues, only kids age 12 and older are able to participate.  The cost will be $12 per person for the tube and bus ride back to town from the pickup point.  Hope to see you there!

CAMPFIRE/GAME DAY:  On July 25th, we will be having a campfire at the village park, complete with s’mores and hot dogs.  There will be games and prizes for all who participate. The action begins at 1:00 p.m. and is free, so grab a friend and let’s have some fun!!  For ages 5K and up.

CRAFT DAY:  Kids entering 5K through 4th grade are welcome to join us for craft day.  The activity will be held at the Village Park on Monday, August 1st from 1-3 p.m.  There will be no cost involved.
T-BALL:  Tuesday mornings from 9-10 a.m. T-Ball is held at the Ball Park for kids going into 5K and 1st grades.  Then, on Monday, August 8th at 6:00 p.m., we will mark the last T-Ball game of the season with a night game.  Come out and enjoy a beautiful night at the ball park!

LITTLE LEAGUE:  Little League games are held every Thursday night at the Ball Park beginning at 6 p.m.  Come on up and enjoy watching the little ones learn the fundamentals of baseball.  The last games will be held on August 4th at the ballpark starting at 6:00 p.m.  Then the following Thursday night, August 12th, the annual picnic will be held at the Village Park for players and their families.
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VILLAGE BOARD HAPPENINGS:

· Gave a presentation to the public regarding the referendum scheduled for the April election;

· Approved the Downtown Revitalization Committee’s plan to make improvements to the Wheel Park and to designate the Village of Albany as the Pearl of the Sugar River;

· Gave permission to the Albertson Memorial Library to be able to copyright the “Yesteryears – the History of Albany” book so that it can be digitized;
· Set Spring Acceptance day as April 30, 2011;

· Increased the cost of children that do not live in the village to attend rec programs where there is a cost involved;

· Approved the closing of various streets in the village for the Yesteryear Weekend;
· Agreed to put up a “Do Not Enter” sign into the fire station parking lot;

· Approved police training;

· Approved engineers Mead and Hunt pursuit of other Clean Water Fund loan application for funding of the wastewater improvements;

· Approved the contract with Tru Green to service Hillcrest Cemetery;

· Gave the Oath of Office to the board members reelected – President Larry Hanson and Trustees Kim Blumer, Peggy Boeck, and Wayne Stemple;

· Proclaimed April 29th as Arbor Day and purchased a tree for the celebration;

· Approved Operator’s Licenses for the following:  Sharon Wienke; Greg Neiers, Diana Baade, and Ashley Petersen;
· Approved fence repairs at the Legion Ball Park;
· Approved a three year contract with McCann;

· Congratulated Detective Robert Ritter for receiving the Green County Officer of the Year Award;

· Approved the Fireworks Permit for the Chamber of Commerce for Yesteryear Weekend;

· Approved the committees for the 2011-2012 term;

· Approved a bid from Fahrner to slag seal portions of 13 streets in the village at a cost not to exceed $30,820.00;

· Heard concerns from residents over the mowing of the cemetery;

· Approved a resolution regarding redistricting in the county;

· Approved a resolution allowing the fire department to drive their UTV on village streets during an emergency situation;

· Set the height of a monument in the Luedy Addition of the Hillcrest Cemetery to 32” from the comity foundation with the foundation not to exceed 1” above ground;

· Approved the 2011-2012 License Renewals;

· Approved the 2010 audit;

· Agreed to void several outstanding checks totaling $1,116.34;

· Approved Green County Highway graveling Burt Road at a cost of $5,575.00 using the matching funds money.
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TO THE WATER CUSTOMERS OF THE VILLAGE OF ALBANY:

On the following pages, you will find some information regarding the Quality Water Report for the village.  We would like to give you some additional information on our water system.  Hopefully, they will be given to you in understandable terms!

The Village of Albany has two working deep wells.  Well #1 was drilled in 1914, is a flowing artesian well, and is 345’ deep.  Well #2 was drilled in 1974 and is 376’ deep.  Our maintenance program requires that each well and motor be pulled and rebuilt every 10 years.  When Well #2 was drilled, a 100,000 gallon standpipe was also built on the west side of the village.  In 1998, the original 40,000 gallon water tower was taken down, and the new 150,000 gallon water tower was erected.  On a five year rotation, these towers are drained and inspected inside and out.  Repairs and/or painting are done at that time if needed. 
Seven days a week, one of the public works employees records the gallons pumped and tests the water.  84 fire hydrants throughout the village are flushed in the spring and fall, and with the annual maintenance on them.  The 112 underground main water valves are also exercised and kept in working order.  Twice a month, water samples are taken from different points from our distribution system and analyzed at the State Lab of Hygiene for coli form bacteria and fluoride.  Coli form bacteria is an indicator of bad bacteria and these samples must come back with safe readings.  Fluoride is added to the village water for hardening of teeth and then they are more resistant to dental decay.  Annually, water is also tested for nitrates and volatile organic chemicals.  Previous years, we have tested for gross alpha, radium inorganics, lead and copper.   For the Village of Albany to continue distribution and selling of water, all of these test results must be under the maximum contamination limits.  Each of the certified public works personnel must have at least six (6) hours of continuing education each year to keep their DNR water license current.

The following pages are information received from the Department of Natural Resources showing the many types of contaminants that the village is required to test for, and it also shows that the Village of Albany has not violated any of the tests.
If you have any questions on our water system, feel free to ask them and we will get you an answer.
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RECYCLING FAST FACTS

By:  Kathleen Kiefaber, DNR

· Recycling keeps almost 1.7 million tons of material out of Wisconsin Landfills and incinerators every year.  Since 1990, Wisconsin citizens have saved landfill space equivalent to five average landfills;
· Recycling paper produces 73% less air pollution than using virgin materials;
· In 2009, recycling efforts by Wisconsin households reduced greenhouse gas emissions by nearly 2.5 million tons of carbon dioxide – the equivalent of removing 475,000 passenger vehicles from the road.  Businesses and institutions recycled even more;
· Americans throw away enough aluminum cans to rebuild an entire commercial air fleet every three months;
· Over 50% of the material in Wisconsin’s landfills could have been recycled;
· Recycling one ton of plastic bottles saves the equivalent energy usage of a two person household for one year.
“TIDBITS”

· The Village Office will be closed on Monday, July 4th and Monday, September 5th.

· Burning hours are 6-6 on Monday through Friday and 6-1 on weekends.

· Recycling Center hours are 8-3 on Saturdays and Noon to 5 on Wednesdays.

· The Village Board meetings are held the second Monday of every month.

· The village has a complaint procedure that they ask that you follow if you have a complaint about something happening with village matters.  Either stop at the village hall and pick up a complaint form or you can print it off our web site and turn it in to the village hall.  It will then be turned over to the proper committee or departments for review.  

· Check on the village’s web site – albanywi.org – and keep up on the latest happenings with the village.  Any suggestions, please let us know!
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Have a safe and happy Fourth of July!
